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Shabbat Services

Friday, April 1	      
Family Shabbat	      		    7:00 PM
	
Saturday, April 2
Torah Portion:  Tazria
Shabbat Nature Hike	               10:00 AM
Leita Thompson Memorial Park

Friday, April 8
Shabbat Worship		    7:30 PM
				           
Saturday, April 9
Torah Portion:  Metzora
Shabbat Morning Service               9:45 AM
Torah Study		                10:00 AM 

Friday, April 15
First Night Passover Seder	   6:00 PM

Saturday, April 16
Torah Portion:  Yom Rishon shel Pesach
Shabbat Morning Service               9:45 AM
Torah Study		                10:00 AM

Friday, April 22
Children’s Shabbat		    6:00 PM
Yizkor and Shabbat Worship	   7:15 PM

Saturday, April 23
Torah Portion:  Achare Mot I
Shabbat Morning Service               9:45 AM
Torah Study		                10:00 AM
Youth Engagement Havdalah        7:00 PM

Friday, April 29
Baccalaureate Shabbat	                 7:30 PM
				           
Saturday, April 30
Torah Portion:  Achare Mot II
Shabbat Morning Service               9:45 AM
Torah Study		                10:00 AM

Inside: 
										        Youth Engagement News	 page 6 
Rabbi’s Column 			   page 2			   Religious School Update	 pages 10-11
Happenings & Mazel Tov		  page 3			   Tzedakah/Donations		  page 13
President’s Column 		  page 5			   Chai Fund Donors		  page 14
Sisterhood				   page 6			   Yahrzeits			   pages 16-17

TKC First Night Seder
Friday, April 15, 6:00 PM

(see page 9 for details)

Friday, April 22, 7:15 PM
Join us as we honor the memory 

of our loved ones

Passover Yizkor
and Shabbat Worship
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Numbers have lots of meaning in Judaism.  God is 
One, life, chaim, is eighteen, and forty too has lots of 
symbolism.  Moses was forty years old when he fled 
Egypt to spend forty years shepherding a flock of sheep.  
He then heard from God out of a burning bush and 
returned to Egypt to free the Israelites.  Moses and the 
Israelites then spent forty years traveling from slavery to 
freedom in the Promised Land.  Moses spent forty days 
and nights on top of Mount Sinai-twice-to receive Torah 
from God.  Whether it is forty days or forty years, the 
number forty is meant to signify that a period of time is 
transformative.  

This year, Temple Kehillat Chaim is celebrating its fortieth 
anniversary.  We had a wonderful gala last month and 
will continue to celebrate all year long. But it’s more than 
just a number we’re celebrating.  We’re celebrating forty 
years of transformative community.  Our name, Kehillat 
Chaim, a community of life, is an appropriate name for 
us.  Being a part of our Jewish community can uplift our 
lives. Together, we learn, we share special moments, we 
build and deepen friendships, and more. 

But while the number forty has special symbolic value, 
it’s not magic.  We’re not just celebrating the time that 
our congregation has existed, but we are also celebrating 
all that people have done to make this place special.  
Rabbi Winokur, Alan Abrams, numerous lay leaders and 
volunteers, staff members, community members, and 
more poured their time and energy into this place to help 
make it what it is.  As we celebrate forty years from 1982-
2022, let us learn from their example, and commit to 
making TKC special in the next forty years as well.

A Note From Rabbi Jason Holtz

Forty
Years

Rabbi Jason Holtz

Going forward, some Shabbat services will no longer be led with the prayers on a 
slideshow.  Prayerbooks will be available for those who attend in person.  For those 
who attend on Zoom, the prayerbook, Mishkan T’filah, may be accessed either on-line 
or a hardcover is available to purchase. It is available free-to-use online at https://www.
ccarnet.org/publications/mishkan-tfilah-for-shabbat/. To purchase, it is available either 
as a Kindle e-book or a physical hardcover on Amazon or the CCAR Press website – 
https://www.ccarpress.org/.  Mishkan T’filah is available either as a one-volume book 
or as a two-volume book.  Either can be used to follow our Shabbat services.  

News from the TKC Office 
We are delighted to have Amy Deich 
join our staff as the Administrative 
Director.

Amy (Rossman) Deich grew up in 
Wayland, MA, as part of a founding 
family at Temple Shir Tikva, a Reform 
synagogue. She was very involved in all 

areas of synagogue life and became an active participant in 
the temple youth group (STIFTY, which was part of NEFTY 
at that time) during High School. Amy attended Union 
College in Schenectady, NY where she received her B.S. 
in Psychology in 1998, and later received her M.A. in Child 
Development from Tufts University in Somerville, MA. Amy 
worked in the Boston area for a number of years in child 
development and early intervention, before moving to San 
Diego, CA. While in San Diego, she worked with children 
and adults with developmental disabilities at the county’s 
Regional Center. In 2006, Amy and her husband Sam 
moved to Roswell, GA and she began working as a Family 
Support Coordinator at Sheltering Arms Child Development 
Center in Chamblee. Amy worked there for 3 ½ years 
before becoming a full time stay at home mother to her two 
daughters, which also allowed her time to volunteer within 
the community.  

Amy and Sam spent their first few years in GA looking for a 
Jewish home, and after attending High Holiday Tot services 
with Caroline & Danny, they knew Temple Kehillat Chaim 
was the right place for their family. Both daughters, Emily 
and Talia, attended preschool at TKC, and Amy coordinated 
the Tot Shabbat monthly program. Amy later served on the 
Board of Trustees, Education Committee and the Rabbi 
search committees. The Deich Family moved to Plano, 
TX from 2018-2021 where they were members of Temple 
Shalom in Dallas, but then returned to Roswell and their 
community at TKC.

Amy continues to volunteer with her kids’ schools through 
PTA and other organizations. She spends much of her 
time driving her daughters to and from rehearsals and 
performances for their various theater programs, but also 
can be found happily reading on their screened in porch with 
an iced coffee in hand.

https://www.ccarnet.org/publications/mishkan-tfilah-for-shabbat/
https://www.ccarnet.org/publications/mishkan-tfilah-for-shabbat/
https://www.ccarpress.org
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April Highlights
Adult Learning with Rabbi Holtz

meets every Wednesday at 12:00 PM

      3	 NO Religious School - Spring Break

    10	 NO Religious School - Spring Break

    12	 6:45 PM - Executive Committee Meeting
	 7:30 PM - Board of Trustees Meeting

    13	 7:15 PM - Finance Committee Meeting

    15	 1st Night of Passover - Office closes at noon
	 6:00 PM - First Night Passover Seder

    17	 MFRS Passover Experience
	 9:00 AM - Religious School
	 5th Grade Family Education Day

    19	 7:00 PM - Education Committee Meeting

    22	 Last Day of Passover - Office Closed
	 7:15 PM - Yizkor Service

    23	 7:00 PM - Youth Engagement Havdalah & Movie

    24	 9:00 AM - Religious School
	 10:30 AM - Racial Justice Day Trip

    30	 6:00 PM - COG/Endowment Dinner

   
 

Check our online calendar for all Temple programs & events at 
www.kehillatchaim.org 

Milestone Birthdays

Milestone Anniversaries

John & Shelley Miller - 35
Louis & Michelle Erste - 15

Isador Mitzner
Michael Garry
Seymour Levine
Paul Moore
Tim Vann
Brian Goldberg

     
	 	TKC provides dinner to the 

Zaban Paradies Center on the 
fourth Sunday of each month 
when the shelter is open.  
This center helps couples 
work to having more solid 
relationships, jobs, and their 
own homes.  We usually have 
two families work together to 
provide the food.  Due to the 
pandemic, we are allowed to 

just drop off the meals.  If you are interested 
in doing this mitzvah on April 17, 2022, please 
contact Shari Naman at namanshari@aol.com.

	

Mazel Tov to Robin and David Bledsoe 
on the birth of their grandson, Eitan Morry 
Bidani, born on March 2, 2022, to daughter 
Joanna Bledsoe Bidani, her husband Idan 
Bidani, and big sister Danielle (age 2 1/2).  
Eitan was 7 pounds, 13 ounces. The 
name Eitan means strength, and middle 
name Morry means teacher of Torah, 
scripture, and is after Robin’s dad, who 
was a teacher and administrator in the 
Buffalo Public Schools. 

mailto:namanshari@aol.com
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Shabbat Morning Hike
Saturday, April 2, 10:00 AM

It’s baaaaack! If you haven’t joined us yet, you’re 
really missing something special. We will meet in the 
parking lot at Leita Thompson Memorial Park, 1200 
Woodstock Road in Roswell. This hike is open to 
humans and furry friends of all ages!

Friday, April 29, 7:30 PM

Please join us for this year’s Jewish Baccalaureate 
Shabbat service.  This service is a way to celebrate 
Shabbat and honor this year's graduating 
high school seniors and their families as we 
acknowledge their accomplishments with a special 
ceremony and a festive Oneg.

Passover Yizkor
 and Shabbat Worship

Friday, April 22, 7:15 PM  

Yizkor means 
“remembrance,” from the 

root word zakhor -- 
remember.  

Join us as we honor the 
memory of our loved ones.

			   			 
TKC’s Annual Congregational Meeting

  Sunday, May 1, 11:00 AM  

All members in good standing are invited to attend and 
participate** in the Annual Meeting. 

The Nominating Committee, under the leadership of Erica 
Goodwin, has been hard at work and will present their 
proposed slate to the Board of Trustees in accordance 
with the by-laws. The proposed slate will then be emailed 
to the congregation on April 10th. Many thanks to Erica 
and the other members of the Nominating Committee: 
Jack Andelman and Lauren Powell - for their time and 
commitment. 

In addition to approving the proposed slate, the agenda 
for the Annual Meeting will also include the proposed 
operating budget for fiscal year 2022/23. 

**If you are not currently a member in good standing, but 
would like to participate in the Annual Meeting, please 
call Suesan Phillips at the TKC office at 770-641-8630 
so necessary arrangements can be made to secure your 
membership status.

Baccalaureate and
Shabbat Worship
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It is with mixed emotions that I am writing this last 
monthly message to you as TKC‘s president. I am 
a bit sad that my second opportunity to serve as 
president is ending, but I’m also very proud of all 
we’ve accomplished in the last two years.

When my current term began in April 2020, the 
pandemic was just beginning. It was a particularly 
critical time for our congregation, because of the 
uncertainties of what the pandemic would bring, 
combined with concerns about our temple’s ability to 
withstand the financial challenges that we might face 
during the uncertain times ahead. 

Temple leadership had already made the decision 
to temporary suspend in person services or other 
functions in the building and move everything online. 
I figured that status might continue for several 
months based on the best scientific projections at 
the time. Of course that was a drastic underestimate!

Nevertheless, now at the end of my second term as 
your president, I am very proud that TKC has not 
only survived the last two years, but I believe we’re 
stronger than ever, thanks to so many of you who 
have contributed your wisdom, love and financial 
support.

We persevered through perhaps the toughest two 
years in our long history. We overcame incredible 
obstacles because so many of you stepped up in 
so many important ways. Those of you who were 
able to make donations to help bridge the gap were 
essential in our strengthened financial position.  
Those who chaired committees and served on the 
board, and many more of you who joined with them 
in activities on Zoom, helped our physical distance to 
feel somewhat less than it actually was. Throughout 
we stayed connected and we remained a kehillah.

Thanks to the generosity of so many of our members, 
we are emerging from the dark days of the pandemic 

much stronger financially there any point in recent 
years. Our High Holy Day and year-end appeals 
in 2020 and 2021 were two of the most successful 
in TKC‘s history. In addition, we have created an 
endowment fund to help protect TKC’s financial 
position for future generations. 

Even though the pandemic turned everything upside 
down, we still kept our sacred community alive and 
thriving. I believe the spirit of our kehillah remains 
as strong as ever. It was wonderful to celebrate our 
40th anniversary with many of you a couple of weeks 
ago. It has been a long time since we could all be 
together and without masks and without fear. I think 
it was one of the best parties we’ve had in a long 
time!

And not only was it a lot of fun, but it was a successful 
fundraiser as well. It was just another example of the 
resilience of our temple. 

I have been honored to serve as our temple’s 
president during these turbulent and unprecedented 
times. As we continue to celebrate our 40th year as a 
congregation, it’s very important that each and every 
one of us continue to find ways we can help the 
kehillah and influence our future in a positive way. 
I believe the most important dynamics of our kehillah 
are actually very much the same today as they were 
we began 40 years ago. I see the same spirit of 
community and fellowship, clearly demonstrating 
how wonderful and supportive our kehillah still is 
today.

It has been a true blessing for me to have the 
opportunity once again to help lead our sacred 
community. I am very proud of what TKC is today, 
and I am incredibly excited about our future!

And now I get to re-join an exclusive group I created 
in 1985 – TKC’s Past President’s club!

News from TKC President Alan Abrams

Alan Abrams

Stronger 
Than Ever
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Spring greetings from the Sisterhood! We had a great 
time at our outdoor dinner at PURE on February 24th. 
Thank you to the ladies who attended! 

We had our 9th Annual Women’s Seder on March 27th at 
4:30 pm, with Shari Naman as our hostess. It is a was such a 
fun evening of Sisterhood fellowship and Passover traditions!

There is a delicious event coming up on Sunday, May 
1st at Chamberlain’s Chocolate Factory on Old Alabama/
Holcomb Bridge Road. It is from 4:00-5:30 pm and is 
limited to 15 people on a first come, first serve basis. You 
must RSVP ASAP to hold your spot. It will fill up quickly! 
We will make chocolate covered strawberries along with 
other treats that we will eat and take home. This will be 
a celebration party, as Debbie and I are transferring our 
Sisterhood Co-President titles to Stacy Lampert and Sara 
Polikov. They have graciously accepted these positions. 
We are excited to pass the torch to these wonderful 
ladies! Debbie will stay on as the Treasurer. Please join 
us in welcoming Stacy and Sara to their new roles! 

Enjoy the beautiful weather, and we hope to see you soon!

Judy Singer and Debbie Lutchen
             Sisterhood Co-Presidents

KLUB345
Klub345 had its annual Mitzvah day on Sunday, 
March 27th. We partnered with a former 
member who helped the kids make blankets 
for the children’s hospital in Atlanta. Thanks to 
a generous donation by Michelle Wallace, we 
began our day with a taco bar and ended with our 
traditional Ice Cream Sundae bar. 

Join us for Youth Engagement Havadah on 
Saturday, April 24th at 7:00 pm. We’ll have the 
service, followed by the Kona Ice Truck and a 
movie under the stars!

COLLEGE OUTREACH
We sent 24 boxes to our students for Purim that 
included Hamentashen, decorative masks, party 
beads, gum and of course, snacks.  We also 
included a Starbucks gift card and a fun Purim Top 
10 Countdown with each package. Big thanks to 
Kathy Starr who spearheaded this mailing, and to 
Jill Simon who wrote the cards!

We will be sending out a “Finals Box” by the third 
week of April, full of snacks to help the kids get 
through finals week.

We have become regular volunteers at 
the Pleasant Hill food pantry every other 
Thursday night in prepping bags that 
are distributed to those in need in the 
Pleasant Hill neighborhood. The pantry 
and the church are just five minutes from 
TKC. This is the oldest African American 
church in Roswell, starting during 
slavery.  All who have participated have 
had an enjoyable experience. If you 
would like to volunteer for a Thursday 
night, please contact Shari Naman at 
namanshari@aol.com.

mailto:namanshari@aol.com
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     40th Anniversary Party

The Temple Kehillat Chaim 40th Anniversary Party on Saturday 
evening, March 19th was a huge success. The 1980’s style 
celebration, including dinner, dancing as well as trivia, games and 
a silent auction with great prizes was a ton of fun!

We very much appreciate our TKC Family sponsors of the event:
The Dreffin Family
Marjorie and Seymour Levine
Karen and Jack Fishman
The Teplis Family
The Markowitz Family
TKC Sisterhood
The Litman Family
The Waller Family

As well as our Business Sponsors:
Polikov Recruitment Solutions
Georgia Natural Gas
Yoga Six
Atlanta Pipe and Drape

We could not have done it without our wonderful vendors:
Dan Eifert
S&J’s Woodfired Pizza
Pure Entertainment DJ Klara Menaker
The Wandering Camper Photo Booth

A great time was had by all!

The 40th Anniversary Committee
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TKC First Night Seder
Friday, April 15th, 6:00-8:00 PM

TKC Social Hall

MEMBERS: 
$42.00 adults
$12.00 children (ages 6-12)
Children ages 5 and under 
are free

NON-MEMBERS: 
$50.00 adults
$18.00 children (ages 6-12)
Children ages 5 and under 
are free

Menu
Gefilte Fish

Roasted Chicken

Green Beans

Garlic Roasted Potatoes
 

Assorted Passover Desserts

Coffee, Tea & Lemonade

FUN FOR ALL AGES!  

NO HAGGADAH NEEDED!  The service will be projected on the big screen 
as a virtual Haggadah - “Sharing the Journey” written by Alan S. Yoffie.

CLICK HERE to RSVP and pay online by Friday, April 8th.  
NO walk-ins will be accepted.

http://www.kehillatchaim.org/passover-seder


April 2022	 the Kol Kehillah

Religious School Update

10

March was a very busy month at the Mitzner Family 
Religious School! We started the month by having our first 
Family Shabbat Spaghetti Dinner, with students participating 
in the service afterward. We love seeing our students get 
onto the bimah to say a prayer or sing a song. 

Then, we celebrated Purim on March 20th with over 100 
attendees to our Purim spiel and party! Thank you to all 
of the performers in our spiel, led by Caroline Figiel and 
Danny, as we danced our way through our Grease-themed 
story of Esther and Mordechai saving the Jews from Haman 
(Booooo!). The party after the spiel had great food by the 
Varsity Food Truck and games from the 50s, including 
Connect 4, checkers, and Jenga. We also did some fun 
Mr. Potato Head building while our DJ, Klara from Pure 
Entertainment, led us in hula hoop contests and other fun 
games. 

We ended March with a great 5th and 6th grade family 
Saturday morning Shabbat service. It’s always great to see 
our rising B’nai Mitzvah students participate in this service 
as they get ready to take the bimah themselves in a few 
short years. 

April will be a busy – and final – month of Religious School. 
We have our upcoming Passover Seder Plate experience, 
funded by a grant from the Making Jewish Places grant 
program from the Federation and in partnership with Seeds 
of Wonder Journey School. If you know someone looking 
for a religious school for next year, please invite them to join 
us for this free event! We need Seder plate volunteers so 
please let Michelle know if you can help. 

May 1st is our last day of religious school for the year with 
a fun final day program for our students. Registration for 
next year will open soon! Returning families will have a 
streamlined registration process this year that you will hear 
about in email over spring break.
 Michelle Erste
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Happy Passover from the 
Mitzner Family Religious School!   

11
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Join us for a
RACIAL JUSTICE DAY TRIP

Sunday, April 24, 2022

The Racial Justice Task Force is excited to invite adult congregants and Religious School 
participants in grades 7-10 on a Day Trip.  We will learn about Atlanta’s History of Civil Rights 
and Jewish participation in this struggle with our guide from Etgar 36. www.etgar.org   

10:40 AM
We will leave Kehillat Chaim on a bus and meet the Etgar 36 staff at Ebenezer Baptist 
Church and tour the Auburn Street neighborhood by foot.  Please have a bag lunch to eat in 
the bus on the way there. 
 
12:30 PM
We will take the bus to the Center for Civil and Human Rights for a self guided tour of the 
Museum.
 
We will return to TKC by 3:30 PM.
 
The trip is made possible by a grant from the Atlanta Jewish Federation and the Mitzner 
Family Religious School. The bus and walking tour are included for all, but adults are 
required to pay the Museum fee of $16.50.  All reservations and payment to TKC must be 
made by Friday, April 8th in order to ensure room on the bus and access to the museum. 
There is a limited number of places, so please make your reservation early.
 
CLICK HERE to RSVP and pay the Museum fee of $16.50 per adult. In the Purpose of 
Payment box, please list your name, how many adults and how many religious school 
students (grades 7-12) will be attending.

www.etgar.org
http://www.kehillatchaim.org/make-a-payment
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Tzedakah/Donations
   

	

40th Anniversary Gala Fund	 			   by Mike & Judy Gordon		
								        by Steve & Debbie Kahn
								        by Jill Simon
								        by Marvin & Rita Hirsh

Education Fund
Donation						      	 by Jill Simon
Passover Fundraiser						      by Kathy & Vernon Starr
								        by Seymour & Marjorie Levine

General Fund
Donation						      	 by AA Historic Roswell Group
In honor of David and Robin Bledsoe’s new grandson		  by Lori & Scott Dreffin

Oneg Fund
In honor of Sisterhood/Brotherhood Shabbat	 		  by the TKC Sisterhood
In honor of Carilyn Arkin’s 75th birthday				    by Richard & Carole Liebman

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund
Donation						      	 by Jay & Mei Markowitz
								        by Barbara Joseph

Stephen L. Naman Building Fund
In appreciation of Steve		   		  		  by Suesan Phillips

Tzedakah In Action Fund
In honor of the 2021-2022 B’nai Mitzvah Class	 		  by Lori & Scott Dreffin
								        by Jodi & Rabbi Jason Holtz
								        by Suesan Phillips	
								        by The Polikov Family		
	 						    
Winokur Music Fund
Donation						      	 by Jay & Mei Markowitz

Yahrzeit Fund
In memory of Frances F. Dunn				    	 by Rosalyn Bush
In memory of Susan Dyer and Billye Dyer				    by Robert & Julie Teplis
In memory of Jacob Nussbaum					     by Marilyn Nussbaum

Youth Engagement Fund
Donation						      	 by Emily Hinckley

Donations received by 3/15/22 are acknowledged.
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Anonymous			 
Richard & Barbara Abrohams
Ron & Carilyn Arkin
Jon & Amber Bahl
Marcia & Ramesh Barasia
Susan & Mark Beadle
Barry & Eileen Benator
Charles Bernath & Jeanne Pais
Steve Best & Melissa Schein
David & Robin Bledsoe
Paul Moore & Paula Boyer-Moore
Scot & Indira Brevick
Jason & Amy Bruce
Tom Bryant & Ulysses Jimenez
Rosalyn Bush
John & Joanna Cannon
Janeine Charpiat
Phil & Sue Danneman
Donald & Deborah Davidson
Louis & Michelle Erste
Eric & Tamar Faulhaber
Jeff & Amy Feinstein
Todd Fine & Michelle Hynes
Jack & Karen Fishman
George & Rhonda Flynn
William & Ruth Friedman
Paul & Jan Gaines
Alan & Jaana Garber
Alex & Alissa Glatter
Martin & Cydney Goldberg
Matt & Autumn Goldin
Steve & Sandra Goldman
Harold & Erica Goodwin
Linda Greenhill
Alexander Gross & 
 Joann Chessler Gross
David & Carey Grucza
James & Joan Hallmark
Bryan & Lyneve Hirsch
Paul & Marcy Hirshberg
David & Gabrielle Howard

 Circle of Giving
We thank our Circle of Giving donors 

for their generosity and support.

Avodah
Alan & Margaret  Abrams
Andy & Mary Abrams
Scott & Lori Dreffin

Jack & Karen Fishman
Karen & Kenneth Lee

Chasidim
John & Gina Bauer

Louis & Michelle Erste
Mike & Judy Gordon

Bryan & Lyneve Hirsch & Family
Kenneth & Barbara Kushner

Seth & Mary Litman
Jay & Mei Markowitz
Steve & Shari Naman

Josh & Hong-Tsun Simon

Torah
The Mitzner Family

Andy & Sally Kadrich
Joel & Jean Kahn
Jim & Audrey Kopple
Kenneth & Barbara Kushner
Lauren Kushner & Victor Radinskiy
Eric & Kimberly Laidhold
Daniel Lashinsky & Susan Mitchell
Seymour & Marjorie Levine
David & Kari Lieber
Richard & Carole Liebman
Jeanie Lipsius
Jay & Mei Markowitz
John & Shelley Miller
Chuck & Gigi Morton
Steve & Shari Naman
Rich Newman & Mea de Rooij
Ritchey III & Elizabeth Peck
Jeff & Cherie Pedowitz
Michael & Katherine Podrazhansky
Lance & Sara Polikov
Nathaniel & Alyssa Reiss
Miles & Elisa Rich
Robert Rittenburg & Judith Dennis
Richard Schulman
Eric & Colleen Simon 	
Jill Simon 
Steve & Judy Singer
Michael & Michelle Sobel
Vernon & Kathy Starr
Graham & Erin Stieglitz
Pete Suresky & Marcela Carduso
Robert & Julie Teplis
Shawn & Michelle Wallace
Elliot & Laura Weiss
Tim & Hiedi Weiss
Alan & Coralie Wilensky
Joe Wilson & Leslie Anderson
Miriam Winokur
Jonathan Young
Randy & Sandra Zimler

We thank these  
members whose 

recurring donations 
help other members  

be a part of TKC.

Chai Fund
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Enroll in the Kroger Community Rewards Program
and give back to the TKC Community!

1. GO TO to the Kroger website at 
www.krogercommunityrewards.com and either 
2. CLICK “Sign In”, if you have an account, or “Create 
an Account”, if you do not. 
3.  CLICK “My Account”
4.  SCROLL down to “Community Awards” and 
follow the instructions to re-enroll or enroll by 
searching for either “Temple Kehillat Chaim” or 
organization account number MV953.

 

Register Your
Kroger Community

 Rewards Cards
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Buy Your Brick!

Help sustain our Kehillah 
by buying a brick! For 
more information and an 
order form CLICK HERE.

     
		

Tree of Life plaques are 
available “In Honor of” or 
“In Memory of” a loved 
one. Contact Suesan 
Phillips for details and 
pricing, at bookkeeper@
kehillatchaim.org.

Honor Loved Ones

  

Do you care for others?  Do you enjoy visiting 
with people?   Or maybe just sending cards?   
Join  The Lotte Sachs Memorial Caring Core.  
Please contact Linda at 770-641-7302 or at 
greenhillz@comcast.net.for information.

The Lotte Sachs 
Memorial Caring Core

Turf Masters is happy to offer 
TKC Members 

HALF off the first 
application on any 

Annual Service 
or 10% off 

any special services  

Annual Services
Chemical Lawn Care
Tree & Shrub Care

Simply call Turf Masters at 888-924-TURF 
(8873) or visit turfmasterslawncare.com 

and mention this ad
New Customers only

www.krogercommunityrewards.com
http://docs.wixstatic.com/ugd/40387b_3485bb5ca759467087818de3b5ed06b6.pdf
mailto:bookkeeper@kehillatchaim.org
mailto:bookkeeper@kehillatchaim.org
mailto:greenhillz%40comcast.net?subject=
mailto:office@kehillatchaim.org
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* indicates yahrzeit plaque
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 Yahrzeits: May Their Memory Be For A Blessing

 

Atlanta Born ~ Atlanta Owned ~ Atlanta Managed 

Edward Dressler www.JewishFuneralCare.com  

Funeral and Cemetery Pre-planning 

It’s easy: Over the phone, online, in person 

It’s safe: Pre-payments are 100% escrowed in       
an account you own 

It’s responsible: Simplifies arrangements,      
removes burden from family, and fixes most 
funeral costs 

WE HONOR ANY PRE-PAID FUNERAL 
FROM ANY OTHER FUNERAL HOME 

770.451.4999   

Date   Loved One 	         Remembered By
	 	

Continued on page 17

Moshe Goldblum	 Pete Suresky & Marcela Cardoso
Beatrice S. Harkavy*	 Bob & Susan Harkavy
Irving Lampert	 Craig & Stacy Lampert
Reuben Rosenshine*	 Tim & Ellen Vann
Arthur Pais	 Chuck Bernath & Jeanne Pais
Lawrence Grant	 David & Robin Bledsoe
Florence Reisenfeld	 Linda Greenhill
Semyon Vaystikh*	 Nelly Vaystikh & Aleksandr Voronkov
	 and Chris & Inga Smith
Robert R. Abrohams*	 Richard & Barbara Abrohams

AP
R 
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9

Arthur Andelman	 Jack Andelman
Sam Rifkin	 Cookie Levine
Doris LaMelle Werner*	 David & Dayle Little
Sam Bush*	 Rosalyn Bush
Warren Arthur Jones*	 Robert & Elizabeth Fine
Robert Mann	 Robert & Roz Rosenburg
Rosyln Goodwin	 Harold & Erica Goodwin
Claire Rose	 Richard & Carole Liebman
Marien Garner*	 Ken & Caroline Figiel
Patrick Lynch	 Alan & Margaret Abrams
Giana Selcer	 Roy & Bonnie Sobelson
Harold Yablin	 Kenneth & Barbara Kushner
Harry E. Cooler Jr.	 Seth & Joan Appelbaum
Stanley Klatz*	 Gil & Marilyn Bartman
Vera Milich*	 Gennady & Anna Shmukler
Marvin Persky	 David & Rose Persky
Mae Dockterman	 Miles Rich & Elisa Levy
Gena Gordon*	 Mike & Judy Gordon
Louis Rieman	 Michael & Loretta Rieman
Wallace Sadow	 Barbara Joseph
Skylar Yancey*	 Gil & Marilyn Bartman

AP
R 

1/
2

Dolly Grobstein	 Chuck & Gigi Morton
Edward Young	 Jonathan Young
Larayne Zimler*	 Randy & Sandra Zimler
Paula Stephan Lee*	 Kenneth & Karen Lee
Herman Zeff	 Betsy Zeff
Harriet ‘Joan’ Kahn*	 Joel & Jean Kahn
Belen Sevareid	 Michael & Tina Vershel
Ernestina Perez Biart	 Tom Bryant & Ulysses Jimenez
Sam Taratoot	 Jeanie Lipsius
Ira Weiss*	 Tim & Hiedi Weiss
Sylvia A. Greene*	 Joel & Beverly Whisenant
John Bogrand	 Richard & Barbara Abrohams
Marion Seligson*	 Mark & Sharyl Naftal

AP
R 
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April 2022	 the Kol Kehillah

     
		   				    Yahrzeits  continued from page 16

Date     Loved One 	      Remembered By
	 	 	

* indicates yahrzeit plaque

Elizabeth Alexander	 James & Joan Hallmark
Marilyn Karlan*	 Tim & Hiedi Weiss
Morris Lashinsky*	 Dan Lashinsky & Susan Mitchell
Archie Anders	 Jordan & Kim Krolick
Roslyn Berman	 Millie Berman
Arlene Finkelstein	 Cookie Levine
Martin Rosen	 Don & Debbie Davidson
Eva Galambos*	 John Galambos
Helmuth Ludwig Mathiason*	Craig & Debby Oberst
Susie Dockterman Rich	 Miles Rich & Elisa Levy
Maria Fidelina Rodriguez	 Tom Bryant & Ulysses Jimenez
Sanford L. Rosing*	 Allan & Catherine Rosing
Isadore Winokur	 Miriam Winokur and
	 Rabbi & Donnie Winokur
Daniel Rabin	 Susan Taylor
Harvey Krueger	 Larry & Peggy Callander
Vera Landfair	 Leslie Anderson & Joe Wilson
Fanny Monis	 Betsy Zeff

AP
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770-642-1230	       www.prs2000.com

Marita Persky	 David & Rose Persky
Annette Joseph	 Barbara Joseph
Irvin Nash	 Keith Nash
Donald Brennan	 Millie Berman
Ruth Steinberg	 Tim & Amy Harper
Marilyn Weiss	 Elliot & Laura Weiss
Lizzie Losner*	 Steve & Debbie Kahn
Robert Schlenger	 Larry & Peggy Callander
Helen Weiss	 Larry & Melissa Weiss
Ella Glatter	 Alex & Alissa Glatter
Robert Siegel*	 Isador & Marci Mitzner

AP
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www.gng.com

www.prs2000.com
www.gng.com


Clergy and Staff

Jason Holtz, Rabbi
rabbiholtz@kehillatchaim.org

Harvey J. Winokur, Rabbi Emeritus
tkcrabbi@gmail.com

Michelle Erste, Director of MFRS 
and Family Programming
religiousschool@kehillatchaim.org

Amy Deich, Administrative Director
admin@kehillatchaim.org

Suesan Phillips, Bookkeeper
bookkeeper@kehillatchaim.org

Susan Taylor, Office Administrator
office@kehillatchaim.org

Contact Us

Temple Kehillat Chaim
1145 Green Street
Roswell, GA 30075
(770) 641-8630
Fax: (770) 641-8639
www.kehillatchaim.org

We always welcome new 
members to our congregation! 
Just call to set up a tour to 
learn more. 

Temple Kehillat Chaim
 A Reform Congregation in Historic Roswell, Georgia

Board of Trustees
Alan Abrams, President
   prez.tkc@gmail.com
Seth Litman, Executive Vice President
Tom Bryant, Vice President
Leslie Anderson, Vice President
Robin Shafer, Vice President
Robin Bledsoe, Secretary
Jay Markowitz, Treasurer  
Lori Dreffin, Immediate Past President        
Dan Eifert/Jeff Seltzer, Brotherhood Co-Presidents
Debbie Lutchen/Judy Singer, Sisterhood Co-Presidents

Trustees: Jack Andelman, 
Gabe Howard, Stacy Lampert,  
Robin Shafer, Erica Goodwin, 
Eric Simon

Youth Advisors
Senior Youth Group (RAFTY)
RAFTYcomm@gmail.com

Junior Youth Group (JYG)
Kelly Figiel: TKCjunioryouth@gmail.com

KLUB 345
Suesan Phillips: klub345@gmail.com

Temple Kehillat Chaim is a member of the Union For Reform Judaism (www.URJ.org)
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